
26th June 2020 

 

 

I am sure many of you will be thinking about September and the new school year as we approach 

the end of this year. On 19 June, the Secretary of State for Education indicated that it is the 

government’s intention to bring all pupils back to school for September. We do not have any further 

details at this stage about how they plan to achieve that ambition and we are currently waiting for 

further detail which has been promised in the next two weeks. 

We are certainly keen to have the children back with us and return school life to a more normal 

state and will start to make plans over the coming month. It may be that final arrangements will be 

communicated in the August holiday, so please make sure that we have your correct email address. 

We will try to tell you as soon as possible as we know you have work commitments that need to be 

organised. 

Home Learning 
Thank you to those of you keeping up with home learning; we know it is not always easy! Just a 
reminder that the children who are coming in for two days still need to look at the online learning on 
other days as they will be continuing with the work set when they are in school. 
 
Non-Pupil Day 
A reminder that we sent an email this week that there will be a non-pupil day on Wednesday 22nd 
July so that all teachers can meet and plan for September and reorganise the furniture! This means 
school will be closed for all children on that day. 
 
Weather 
Please can all children come to school wearing sun cream and bring a hat and a bottle of water. If 
they need sun cream during the day, please can they bring a named bottle of the sun cream they 
use, thank you. 
 
September Organisation/Changes 
We have now decided on the classes and teachers for next year. The teachers will be able to say 
good bye to the children when they next phone and the teachers will also call the children in their 
new class if they are at home to say hello. 
We will be emailing you some information about your new class and teacher; this will include a form 
for you to complete all about yourself which you can email back to school or post. This will help your 
new teacher to find about all about you before September. 
The teachers will do a thorough handover of information about the children so that the new staff are 
fully prepared to get off to a flying start with their new class. 
We do have a few teachers joining us; Mr Inglis in Year 3, who was with us a few years ago when 
training, Mrs Bruce, who many of you will know from her previous time at the school and Miss 
Treble who is the only person who will be completely new! 
We will be saying goodbye to Mr Pengelly and Mr Cottle as they are both leaving to start their 
postgraduate teacher training… it is nice to know we did not put them off! They will both become 
fantastic teachers, I have no doubt. 
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Year Teacher Teacher 

N Katie Grist 

R Miss Whitworth Mrs Elworthy / Mrs Bruce  

1 
Mrs Tattersall 

(Current Reception KE) 
Miss Scott / Mrs Corke 
(current Reception W) 

2 
Miss Shawyer 
( current 1G) 

Miss Pilkington 
( current 1SC) 

3 
Mr Inglis 

Term (current 2S) 
Miss Stanbury 

(current 2P) 

4 
Mr Dawe 
(class 3S) 

Miss Hughes 
(current 3H) 

5 
Miss Walker 
(current 4D) 

Mr Semple 
(current 4Z) 

6 
Miss Zarlas 
(current 5S) 

Mrs Morgan / Mrs Mellors  
( current 5P) 

Hub Mrs Pearce 

PPA Miss Treble 

 

 


